

573 Forest Road, Spring Terrace NSW 2798 T 02 63654287 F 02 63654264 E springterr-p.school @det.nsw.edu.au

Term 2 Week 4 2015

Monday, 18 May 2015

What's On!!

TERM 2, 2015

Spring into School: Tomorrow Tues 19 May School banking: Any Mon, Tues or Thurs Uniform Meeting: This Wed 20 May 3:30pm Book club: Orders should return this Thurs.

Awards

Congratulations to last week's award winners Mia, Levi, Toby, Anna-Rose, Cooper and Skye.



Australian Early Development Census

Every three years information is gathered about kindergarten students across Australia to give a snapshot of children's early development. Mrs Barrett will be completing this survey in coming weeks in regard to our kindergarten students. The data collected is purely statistical and individual children are not identified however parents do have the right not to have their child's information included. Information for the relevant students and a permission note to 'opt-out' is attached. Please return the note

Uniform-It's time for a decision

Over the last 18 months staff, students and P&C have been discussing making some changes to the school uniform, primarily the sports uniform.

The options are to keep our existing sports shirt or change to the alternative shirt pictured below. Similarly with shorts and track pants, the option is to keep them the same (red) or change to black.



We will hold a short meeting at 3:30 pm this Wednesday 20th May to make a final decision. If you are unable to attend the meeting and would like to have a say please contact Mr Scott beforehand to inform him of your choice.

Please note: If there are to be any changes, they will be phased in so that new uniforms will not have to be purchased until existing ones need to be replaced.

Tennis

We started Tennis lessons this on Friday with local coach, Alison Seib. The students always enjoy the fun games and drills Alison organises. We will have eight lessons altogether for the remainder of this term and into next term.

We have been successful in getting part funding for these lessons terms through The Australian Sports Commission's Sporting School Program. We are asking parents to contribute a one off \$5.00 per student to cover the remaining costs.

Please return your payment envelope by next Tuesday.



immediately if you do not wish your child to participate.



Lawson playing OSSA Rugby Union

Today Lawson is in Molong playing Rugby Union for the Orange Small Schools rugby union team in the PSSA state knockout. Good luck to Lawson and the team.



Mrs Sharon Costa relieving for Mrs Chapman

Mrs Chapman will be taking leave from 27th May for the remainder of this term as she heads of on a holiday. Mrs Sharon Costa will be relieving during this time. Mrs Costa has had experience in a range of schools, most recently as Administration Manager of Springwood High school. I'm sure she will enjoy her time at Spring Terrace.

Bradley to represent Spring Terrace and OSSA at District Cross Country

Good luck to Bradley who will travel to Molong this Friday to participate in the Orange District Cross Country after recently coming third at the OSSA carnival.

P&C News

Family Contact List: Attached to today's newsletter is a Family Contact List. This has been put together by the P&C so that school families can contact each other regarding school, P&C events and outside school activities.

Uniform Meeting: this Wednesday at 3.30pm



Community News

Orange Waratah Junior Soccer Football Club: has vacancies within the under 10s for boys and girls born in 2005 or 2006. Further information contact: Joanne Sinclair 0400 857 836 or registrar@orangewaratahjuniorfc.org.au